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Ref: ZSS/LTP B1/2022/ADM/0074 
 
29 Mar 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Impact of Road & Bus Route Changes in the Senja Area from 3 April 

As mentioned in the letter to parents issued on 21 March, parts of Senja Road and Senja Link will 
be converted to one-way traffic from 3 April 2022. Please refer to the letter issued then for the 
changes. As a result, at the instruction of Land Transport Authority (LTA), our school gate located 
at Senja Road will be permanently closed to mitigate safety concerns and to facilitate a smoother 
traffic flow.  

From 4 April (Monday) onwards, we will only open the school gate located at Bukit Panjang Ring 
Road for vehicles entering and leaving our school. Parents/Guardians can choose to drop their 
children at the drop-off point along Bukit Panjang Ring Road or inside the school compound.  

As traffic inside the school is now two-way, all vehicles that drive into the school compound via 
Bukit Panjang Ring Road will need to go to the roundabout (see map layout), make a round turn, 
and drop their children only in front of the foyer of the General Office, before exiting at Bukit 
Panjang Ring Road. Please do not drop your children at any other spot of the school for their own 
safety. We also appeal to all drivers to drive slowly (no more than 15km/hour), and pay more 
attention at the zebra crossing inside the school. 

Where possible, we would like to encourage parents/guardians to let their children come to school 
by foot or via public transport on their own to inculcate greater responsibility and independence.  

Mask-wearing requirements from 29 March 

In line with the government’s announcement of the easing of some Safe Management Measures 
from 29 March onwards, in particular, mask-wearing in outdoor and indoor places, I have 
communicated with all students this morning via morning assembly on the mask-wearing 
requirements both in public areas and within school. Mask-wearing will continue to be compulsory 
in indoor places such as classrooms, library and hall as there is still the risk of transmission of 
Covid-19. For outdoor places such as school field and corridors, mask-wearing would be optional. 
However, though not compulsory, I assure students that it is fine to continue to wear their masks 
in these places to protect their own health as well as others. I also encourage students to continue 
the good practices built over the years such as wipe-down routine and monitoring their own health, 
for example, not coming to school if they are unwell.  

With your understanding and cooperation on the above matters, we are confident Zhenghua 
Secondary School will remain a safe and conducive school for all. 



Yours sincerely, 

 
Mr Ng Hock Soon 
Principal 
 
 
 

Road Direction with effect from 4 April 2022 
 

 


